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Head teacher

Mrs. Melanie Austin 
8th February 2017

Spring 2017: Newsletter  No. 3
Dear Parents and Carers,
I am sure you will be aware that we had an OFSTED inspection last week.  All I am permitted to say at this point is that it went well and we will share the report as soon as we receive it. We were, as always, very proud of our children and staff; many thanks to those parents who had a surprise meeting with the inspector!
Parent workshops
I hope those of you who attended our recent Maths and Internet Safety workshops found these useful.  Our  thanks to Mrs Collings, who leads Maths and Computing in the school, for organising these sessions. An Internet Safety leaflet will be sent out to each family. The next date in our parent workshop schedule is “Every child a Reader,” which we are planning to hold on World Book day at 9.30am and again at 2.30pm for those unable to attend the morning session.  In the Summer term we will be holding a writing workshop.
Staff News
Mr Bevis will be leaving our team of teaching assistants at half term. We wish him well on his journey towards qualified teacher status and thank him for his great work with the different year groups. Fortunately he will continue to work with Cool Kids for the immediate future. Mrs King’s wrist is still in plaster following further surgery; we are hoping that she will be able to return soon.
Yr R Dance Showcase
On Monday 22 Reception class pupils travelled to St Mary’s Middle School at Puddletown to take part in a Dance showcase along with children from a number of local schools. They performed a super Dragon dance to celebrate Chinese New Year, complete with accompanying percussion. It was a real pleasure to see such confidence in our youngsters, especially as the minibus we had booked suddenly became unavailable at the last minute and we had to make alternative travel arrangements!  Many thanks to Mrs Bostock for organising everything.
Breakfast club/Cool kids
Prices for these childcare providers will be raised after Easter: £5 for Breakfast club and £7- £8 for Cool Kids. Letters have been sent to those whose children currently attend.

New Governors 
We welcome the following new members to our governing body: Suzi Watters (full governor), Andrew Johnson, Sophie Foot, Dominic Doble (Associate governors). We are fortunate to have such a strong team of governors, with a wide array of skills and experience, and I am certain that our new members will be a huge asset to the school. 
World Book day/ Book Week
Mrs Gillott, our English co-ordinator, has arranged some lovely activities for the week, to promote the love of books. More details will follow but in the meantime here are a few dates for your diaries: Tues 28th Feb we have Books at Bedtime: storytime in pyjamas at 5.30! On Thurs 2nd March we invite those who would like to dress up as a character from a book or story- completely voluntary! That morning we’ll have “Read with a Relative or Friend” from 9.00-9.30 am, followed by a parent workshop: “Every Child a Reader,” at 9.30 am and again at 2.30pm.
Events coming up
In the 7 weeks after half term we have many events to look forward to and the next few items give an outline.
Fairtrade Café Week
Miss Felgate and Yr 3 will be running the annual Fairtrade Cafe each morning play from Tues 21st February. Children are asked to bring 50p to purchase healthy snacks and drinks using Fairtrade products. 
Cob oven
On Fri March 3rd we are planning a pizza day using our cob oven and hoping the weather will be kinder to us than last time!
Music garden
Mr Bazzell has almost completed this exciting project and we are looking forward to our grand opening on Thurs Feb 23rd at 3pm- weather permitting! It will provide a marvellous multi-sensory experience for the children and will be timetabled in order to give each class equal opportunities to access the instruments.
Class assemblies
Year 2 class assembly was enjoyed by everyone this morning, with a great mixture of storytelling, dance and drama to re-enact the Fire of London in spectacular and highly enthusiastic fashion- well done Year 2 children and staff! We are looking forward to the Yr 1 assembly tomorrow and hope to see lots of our families again. 
Yr 4 concert
On Wed 15th March Year 4 will be participating in the annual DASP Yr 4 choral festival- more details will be shared with Yr 4 parents nearer the time.

Community concert
On Tuesday 21st March at 1.30 our musicians will be invited to perform at a special concert for families, accompanied by tea and cakes. Invitations will be sent out in early March.

Parent consultations
This term’s individual parent consultations are to be held on Mon 20th and Tues 21st March 3.30-5.30.

Comic relief

On Friday 24th March we’ll be taking part in Red Nose Day. A number of red noses will be on sale in March and we will have a non-uniform day, wearing something red!

Hooke court

Year 4 have their residential trip to Hooke Court from 3rd-5th April- Mrs Collings will send an information letter home after half term.

Clubs update
Letters about individual clubs will be sent out by the leaders just after half term.

I hope everyone will have a chance to relax and re-charge batteries next week; don’t forget we have an INSET day on Friday 10th so the school will be closed. We look forward to welcoming you back to school on Monday 20th February.

Yours sincerely
Mrs M. Austin



In Dorset 
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